MINUTES OF THE SERVICE-LEARNING SUBCOMMITTEE

CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY, FRESNO

5241 N. Maple, M/S TA 43

Fresno, California 93740-8027

Office of the Academic Senate

Ext. 2743

October 5, 2012
Present:
Martin Shapiro, Lizhu Davis, Chris Fiorentino, Maggie Simms, Song Vang, Bryan Berrett, Betsy Hays, Dennis Nef, Steve Hart, Matt Jendian, Jim Schmidtke and Ben Boone.

Lizhu Davis, Chair, called the meeting to order at 1:08 p.m.

The agenda for the meeting was approved.

The minutes from the May 4, 2012 meeting were electronically reviewed and unanimously approved on 9/24/12.

In May, Chris met with Leslie Zarrinkhameh from Physical Therapy regarding the SL Subcommittee’s recommended changes to the proposed PHTH 565S syllabus.  The committee agreed that if the recommendations were accepted and incorporated, the course would be automatically approved.  All recommendations were approved by the faculty member and incorporated.  As such, the course was approved for designation as an S course on May 8, 2012.

The committee received a proposal to designate PH 133 as an “S” course.  Working group 2 (Davis, Jendian, Hays, Nef and Vang) will review the proposal, with Lizhu Davis collecting and reporting the group’s findings at the November 2nd meeting.

AGED 120S was unanimously approved for re-certification as an S course, via electronic vote, on 9/24/12.

Chris shared with the committee the S courses that are up for 5-year cyclic review.  As indicated below, working groups were assigned for review.


Soc 1S and Soc 130WS  (Fiorentino -Chair, Berrett, Luo, Simms)


LEE 172 ECES (Hart, Schmidtke, Shapiro, Boone – Chair)

The tentative timeline for review of these courses is as follows:

October 2012 – Memo sent by Nef and Fiorentino to Department Chair informing them of the review and requesting materials.
Service Learning Subcommittee

October 5, 2012

Page 2


November 30 – Deadline to submit course materials for review.

January 31 – Working groups submit findings/recommendations to entire committee for consideration during the February meeting.

February 2013 – Committee sends any recommended changes to department, with a submission deadline of March 4, 2013.

March 2013 – Final Consideration/vote on recertification by SL Subcommittee.

Chris shared information on the Service-Learning Seminar grants and the Title V Curriculum Development grants.  Committee members are encouraged to share with colleagues.

Chris informed the committee that the bi-annual service-learning survey was entering the final phase.  Response rates have been good this semester. Committee members are asked to encourage their colleagues to respond, as the survey provides important information required by the Chancellor’s Office regarding the number of service-learning courses, students involved and hours served.

Martin Shapiro shared information about his October 12th, 12-1pm workshop on e-Portfolios in Service-Learning.  Register at http://depot.csuprojects.org/registration?campusid=9
Dennis Nef and Jim Schmidtke shared news about the Academic Senate Budget Committee’s work to develop a new budget model for the university.  As part of that new model, there is a proposal that colleges will be provided a modest amount of money for each S designated course in the college.  Thus, it is important that faculty members/departments have courses that incorporate service-learning submitted/approved for S designation.

The remaining fall 2012 meetings are scheduled for:


Friday, November 2nd , 1-2pm, Thomas Building, Room 117

Friday, December 7th , 1-2pm, Thomas Building, Room 117
The meeting was adjourned at 1:30pm.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Chris Fiorentino, October 5, 2012.
